
CLRC Finance Committee

December 4, 2006

CLRC Headquarters

2:00 p.m.
Present: Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF), Treasurer); Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library); Robert O’Boyle (OCC); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison
Absent: Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King); Mary Lou Caskey (Mid-York Library System)
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

1. Minutes of the September 18, 2006 Finance Committee Meeting
The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Betsy Elkins), seconded and approved unanimously.
2. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports ending November 30, 2006

Courtney Lee gave the committee a brief PowerPoint presentation to explain the differences between the cash and accrual accounting systems.  The presentation will also be shown to the Board on December 14.  Courtney then explained the financial reports, paying particular attention to variances of over $1,000, and how the reports differ now we are using the accrual system.  The Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Betsy Elkins), seconded and approved unanimously.
3. Check & Deposit Register ending November 30, 2006
The Committee reviewed the Register.  Penelope explained that she had made a reverse transfer that sent us briefly into insolvency; our banker alerted us of the problem and it was corrected.  (Monies were transferred from the checking account into the money market account instead of in reverse.)  Recognizing it was a mistake, the bank waived the fees.  The Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit Register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Rob O’Boyle), seconded and approved unanimously.
4. Old Business 
· CLRC has $5,000 in RBDB funds to spend on equipment in 2006.  These funds will pay for the first year of the training lab computer leases.
· The $140 credit on the MBNA card has been used up and the card cancelled.  CLRC will now use the HSBC business credit cards.
5. New Business
· Penelope explained that one of the committee charges for the Finance Committee shall be to “review at least biennially the Council's dues policy and structure.”  She would like to start this project in 2007 and is gathering information from other Councils in preparation.

· Courtney recommended that CLRC upgrade its Quickbooks software as we are currently using the 2003 version.  The price is approximately $500 but she will research to see if she can find a better price.  The Committee authorized CLRC to spend up to $600 on the software upgrade.  Moved (Betsy Elkins), seconded and approved unanimously. 

· The 2007 health care premiums for CLRC staff will increase from $527.55 to $553.51 for an individual and from $1,255.58 to $1,317.36 per month.
· The UPS CampusShip basic rate will increase to $3.98, an increase of 4.9%. 
· Dates for the next Finance Committee meetings will be set following the December Board meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 3.40 p.m.


Next Meeting: TBA
Respectfully Submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
